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Rescind Policy SER-008-018 - New Development Major Entrance Features 

 

Report Purpose 

To rescind Policy SER-008-018 for New Development Major Entrance Features. 

Recommendation 

THAT Policy SER-008-018 New Development Major Entrance Features be rescinded. 

 

Council History 

December 8, 1998 – Council approved Policy SER-008-018 

 

Strategic Plan Priority Areas 

Economy: n/a 

Governance: Replacing the existing policy with a directive will maintain appropriate control 

and process for developer design and installation of municipal major entrance features.  

Social: n/a 

Culture: n/a 

Environment: n/a 

 

Other Impacts 

Policy: Rescinding this policy does not impact any other policies. 

Legislative/Legal: n/a 

Interdepartmental: n/a 

 

Summary 

The contents of Policy SER-008-018 are administrative in nature (i.e. they do not provide a 

broad, high-level policy guidance). For this reason, Administration proposes to address this 

matter by way of an Administrative Directive. This approach would be appropriate and 

ensure that Administration is able to provide the correct oversight for administrative 

processes and functions. The Directive will set out the process and requirements for 

developers who wish to incorporate major entrance features in their planned communities 

pursuant to their Area Structure Plan. A draft Directive has been circulated to all internal 

departments for review and support and will be finalized pending Council’s approval of 

rescinding the current policy. 
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